
 

 

 

 

 

May 2, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole     The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro 

Chairman       Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations    House Committee on Appropriations 

Washington, D.C. 20515     Washington D.C., 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for a Multi-Modal Operations Complex (MDOC) at Beale Air Force 

Base (AFB) in fiscal year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is Beale Air Force 

Base, located at 17800 13th Street, Beale AFB, Yuba City, California 95992. Beale AFB would 

use this $148 million to construct a MDOC on base. The MDOC is a two-story facility that 

would consolidate aircraft maintenance, training, and operational/mission planning for the high-

altitude intelligence, surveillance, and reconnaissance mission and for new missions planned for 

Beale AFB. This is important because it allows Beale AFB to upgrade, expand, and modernize 

assets that would sustain and expand its mission and long-range strategy. Furthermore, the 

MDOC project was included in the Fiscal Year 2025 Unfunded Priority List for Air Force. It is a 

good use of taxpayer funds as funding for this project is critical to the continued operations of 

ISR assets at Beale AFB, as well as a critical foundation to sustain Beale’s mission and long-

range strategy. Construction of the MDOC improves U-2 operational efficiency, as well as 

supporting future ISR missions based out of Beale AFB by enhancing mission planning, 

integration with current ISR platforms, maintenance and flight line operations.  

 

The federal nexus is 10 U.S.C. Chapter 169 and the project is authorized in the FY25 NDAA 

(P.L.118-159) under Title XXIII, Sec. 2301(a) 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family.  

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Doug LaMalfa 

Member of Congress 


